

Libertarian Party of New York https://lpny.org/

Facebook: www.facebook.com/LPNYOfficial

Twitter: <u>@LPNYOfficial</u> Instagram: @LPNYOfficial News Release Contact: W. Cody Anderson LPNY Public Engagement Chair canderson@lpny.org Date: April 15, 2020

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Jim Rosenbeck Resigns as Chairman of Libertarian Party of New York

BATAVIA, New York, April 15, 2020 – The Libertarian Party of New York announced today that Interim State Committee (ISC) Chair Jim Rosenbeck has resigned for personal reasons, effective immediately. Pursuant to the Party's rules, First Vice-Chair Tony D'Orazio will succeed Mr. Rosenbeck as Chair, and Second Vice-Chair Tucker Coburn will succeed Mr. D'Orazio as the First Vice-Chair. The vacant Second Vice-Chair position will be discussed and filled according to the party rules at a future ISC meeting.

Chair-Designate D'Orazio says, "Jim Rosenbeck has been a great leader and a good friend, and I'd like to personally thank him for his hard work for the Libertarian Party all these years. Because of his work, we are now well-positioned to continue our rapid growth."

Mr. Rosenbeck served as the Chair of the newly-formed Libertarian Party of New York following Larry Sharpe's historical showing for the party in the 2018 Gubernatorial Election. He also previously served as Chairman of the Free Libertarian Party, Inc. in 2018, and as a Vice-Chairman the preceding three years.

Mr. D'Orazio served as the First Vice-Chair of the ballot-access Libertarian Party of New York since its creation. He also previously served as Vice-Chairman of the of the Free Libertarian Party, Inc. in 2018, and as a member at-large the preceding two years.

For more information about the Libertarian Party of New York, visit Facebook at www.facebook.com/LPNYOfficial, Twitter @LPNYOfficial, Instagram

@LPNYOfficial, or their website, lpny.org.





